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Mclean, Josh

From: Mclean, Josh
Sent: 14 August 2020 12:57
To: Anil Varma; 
Cc: John Greenshields; Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk)
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates

I’ll invite Fab along to the meeting – his diary suits then. 

Josh  

From: Anil Varma [mailto:a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk]  
Sent: 14 August 2020 12:33 
To: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>; @kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Cc: John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; Andy Goodchild 
(agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk> 
Subject: Re: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 

Josh 

Confirmed for me and Andy - he is in Dorset but should be OK on audio if not video. Does Fabien want a catch up or 
shallI send a briefing note? 

Sincerely 
Anil Varma 

a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk
Click here for Harrison Varma Terms and Conditions of Order. 

Harrison Varma Limited and Buxmead Limited 
Unit 1 South, Oxgate Centre, Oxgate Lane, 
London NW2 7JA 
020 8883 6600 www.harrisonvarma.co.uk www.buxmead.co.uk 

From: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk> 
Sent: Friday, August 14, 2020 10:57:29 AM 
To: Anil Varma <a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk>; @kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Cc: John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; Andy Goodchild 
(agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates  

Morning Anil  /  

Cllr Ryde has confirmed that Thursday at 12pm is best for him – can I put that in the diary for next week? 

Thanks 
Josh 

Josh McLean MRTPI 
Planning Manager 
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Planning and Building Control 
2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, NW9 4EW  
Tel: 0208 359 6039 | Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk  
  
Please note that the comments are provisional and represent an informal view by an officer; the views contained 
within this email do not constitute an official determination, are not legally binding and do not bind the council to 
a particular course of action. 
  

From: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>  
Sent: 10 August 2020 15:37 
To: Anil Varma <a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
  
Hi Anil, 
  
Fab doesn’t have a lot of availability next week but I can see gaps at: 
  
Tuesday 18th 4pm 
Thursday 20th 12pm 
Friday 21st 11pm or 12pm 
  
Do any of those suit?  
  
Cllr Ryde has said he has availability next week and just to suggest a time. 
  
Thanks 
Josh 
  
Josh McLean MRTPI  
Planning Manager 
Planning and Building Control 
2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, NW9 4EW  
Tel: 0208 359 6039 | Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk  
  
Please note that the comments are provisional and represent an informal view by an officer; the views contained 
within this email do not constitute an official determination, are not legally binding and do not bind the council to 
a particular course of action. 
  

From: Anil Varma [mailto:a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk]  
Sent: 05 August 2020 15:25 
To: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>; Gaudin, Fabien <fabien.gaudin@barnet.gov.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk>; Alex Bright 

@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
  
Dear Josh 
  
Andy, Alex and I spoke with Cllr Zinkin earlier today– very helpful. He knew of us and some of our projects. Absolutely adamant 
that he would not support the idea of a school and understood why a Care Home may not be suitable due to Hendon Hall, 
Hammerson Nightingale, 58 TBA, new one being considered  in Hampstead lane. 
  
He wanted a copy of our consultation letter so he could email vociferous neighbours directly with it. He wanted an assurance 
(which we gave him) that the residential scheme would be our preference and he would communicate this to the neighbours. 
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Generally presented the scheme and explained that we were considering a 7 storey building with upper storeys set back and it 
would be designed to avoid any overlooking issues. He said that it would be unwise to go against the neighbours. He liked the 
idea of smaller apartments suitable for empty nesters / downsizers freeing up family homes – Cllr Zinkin said he and his wife 
qualified! 
  
We discussed affordable on site and he said that he understood and he would support a PIL. However we should eb prepared 
for some resistance from the Labour Councillor – we are speaking to her next Monday. Also we should consider working with or 
supporting Barnet Homes proposed scheme in Granville Road. 
  
Overall he gave us his qualified support subject to the above. 
  
Alex will prepare a proper file note. 
  
Please can we have a date for the Teams Call with Fabien and Cllr Ryde – holiday season so I need to ensure all can attend. 
  
Kind Regards 
  
Anil Varma 
  

From: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>  
Sent: 05 August 2020 14:53 
To: Anil Varma <a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk>; Gaudin, Fabien <fabien.gaudin@barnet.gov.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk>; Alex Bright 

@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
  
Hi Anil, 
  
Thanks for the update on this. 
  
You can send through a summary of issues raised during the meeting and we could try to address them together if 
required. 
  
I will correspond with Cllr Ryde as well regarding availability for that meeting and provide you with dates/times. 
  
  
Josh 
  
Josh McLean MRTPI  
Planning Manager 
Planning and Building Control 
2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, NW9 4EW  
Tel: 0208 359 6039 | Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk  
  
Please note that the comments are provisional and represent an informal view by an officer; the views contained 
within this email do not constitute an official determination, are not legally binding and do not bind the council to 
a particular course of action. 
  

From: Anil Varma [mailto:a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk]  
Sent: 04 August 2020 16:03 
To: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>; Gaudin, Fabien <fabien.gaudin@barnet.gov.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk>;  

@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Subject: FW: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
  
Dear Fabien 
  



4

I hope you are ignoring emails whilst you are on hols! This is for when you get back. 
  
Please see below. You are correct - Councillors want to be directly involved. 
  
We have a virtual meeting with Cllr Zinkin tomorrow. We will record the minutes – but I am not sure if it is the right etiquette 
for us to copy you in. Please let me know if we should send you the minutes. 
  
Cllr Ryde would like a Teams meeting with me, Andy Goodchild and you present. Please can Josh come back to us with some 
alternate times early in the week you are back. 
  
Sincerely 
  
Anil Varma 
  

From: Alex Wright <alex.wright@kandaconsulting.co.uk>  
Sent: 04 August 2020 14:22 
To: Anil Varma <a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk>; @kandaconsulting.co.uk>; Andy Goodchild 
<agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk> 
 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
  
Thanks, Anil. 
  
I am calling Cllr Zinkin at 3pm to discuss next steps. 
  
Cllr Ryde who is also chair of planning would like a meeting but it needs to be with officers.  Can whoever has the 
best rapport with the case officer/Fabien please get in touch with them to help get it arranged? 
  
Alex 
  
  

This email and any attachments to it are intended solely for the individual to whom it is addressed. It may contain 
sensitive or confidential material and should be handled accordingly. However, it is recognised that, as an intended 
recipient of this email, you may wish to share it with those who have a legitimate interest in the contents. 

If you have received this email in error and you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, distribute, 
copy or print any of the information contained or attached within it, all copies must be deleted from your system. 
Please notify the sender immediately. 

Whilst we take reasonable steps to identify software viruses, any attachments to this email may contain viruses 
which our anti-virus software has failed to identify. No liability can be accepted, and you should therefore carry out 
your own anti-virus checks before opening any documents. 

Please note: Information contained in this e-mail may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. 

This message has been scanned by Exchange Online Protection. 

  

This email and any attachments to it are intended solely for the individual to whom it is addressed. It may contain 
sensitive or confidential material and should be handled accordingly. However, it is recognised that, as an intended 
recipient of this email, you may wish to share it with those who have a legitimate interest in the contents. 
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Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
  
Hi Anil, 
  
Fab doesn’t have a lot of availability next week but I can see gaps at: 
  
Tuesday 18th 4pm 
Thursday 20th 12pm 
Friday 21st 11pm or 12pm 
  
Do any of those suit?  
  
Cllr Ryde has said he has availability next week and just to suggest a time. 
  
Thanks 
Josh 
  
Josh McLean MRTPI  
Planning Manager 
Planning and Building Control 
2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, NW9 4EW  
Tel: 0208 359 6039 | Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk  
  
Please note that the comments are provisional and represent an informal view by an officer; the views contained 
within this email do not constitute an official determination, are not legally binding and do not bind the council to 
a particular course of action. 
  

From: Anil Varma [mailto:a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk]  
Sent: 05 August 2020 15:25 
To: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>; Gaudin, Fabien <fabien.gaudin@barnet.gov.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk>;  

@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
  
Dear Josh 
  
Andy, Alex and I spoke with Cllr Zinkin earlier today– very helpful. He knew of us and some of our projects. Absolutely adamant 
that he would not support the idea of a school and understood why a Care Home may not be suitable due to Hendon Hall, 
Hammerson Nightingale, 58 TBA, new one being considered  in Hampstead lane. 
  
He wanted a copy of our consultation letter so he could email vociferous neighbours directly with it. He wanted an assurance 
(which we gave him) that the residential scheme would be our preference and he would communicate this to the neighbours. 
  
Generally presented the scheme and explained that we were considering a 7 storey building with upper storeys set back and it 
would be designed to avoid any overlooking issues. He said that it would be unwise to go against the neighbours. He liked the 
idea of smaller apartments suitable for empty nesters / downsizers freeing up family homes – Cllr Zinkin said he and his wife 
qualified! 
  
We discussed affordable on site and he said that he understood and he would support a PIL. However we should eb prepared 
for some resistance from the Labour Councillor – we are speaking to her next Monday. Also we should consider working with or 
supporting Barnet Homes proposed scheme in Granville Road. 
  
Overall he gave us his qualified support subject to the above. 
  
Alex will prepare a proper file note. 
  
Please can we have a date for the Teams Call with Fabien and Cllr Ryde – holiday season so I need to ensure all can attend. 
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Kind Regards 
  
Anil Varma 
  

From: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>  
Sent: 05 August 2020 14:53 
To: Anil Varma <a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk>; Gaudin, Fabien <fabien.gaudin@barnet.gov.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk>;  

@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
  
Hi Anil, 
  
Thanks for the update on this. 
  
You can send through a summary of issues raised during the meeting and we could try to address them together if 
required. 
  
I will correspond with Cllr Ryde as well regarding availability for that meeting and provide you with dates/times. 
  
  
Josh 
  
Josh McLean MRTPI  
Planning Manager 
Planning and Building Control 
2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, NW9 4EW  
Tel: 0208 359 6039 | Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk  
  
Please note that the comments are provisional and represent an informal view by an officer; the views contained 
within this email do not constitute an official determination, are not legally binding and do not bind the council to 
a particular course of action. 
  

From: Anil Varma [mailto:a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk]  
Sent: 04 August 2020 16:03 
To: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>; Gaudin, Fabien <fabien.gaudin@barnet.gov.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk>;  

@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Subject: FW: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
  
Dear Fabien 
  
I hope you are ignoring emails whilst you are on hols! This is for when you get back. 
  
Please see below. You are correct - Councillors want to be directly involved. 
  
We have a virtual meeting with Cllr Zinkin tomorrow. We will record the minutes – but I am not sure if it is the right etiquette 
for us to copy you in. Please let me know if we should send you the minutes. 
  
Cllr Ryde would like a Teams meeting with me, Andy Goodchild and you present. Please can Josh come back to us with some 
alternate times early in the week you are back. 
  
Sincerely 
  
Anil Varma 
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Mclean, Josh

From: Ryde, Cllr Shimon
Sent: 14 August 2020 10:56
To: Mclean, Josh
Subject: Re: Heathside, 84 West Heath Road - redevelopment

Thursday. Thanks Josh 
 
Cllr Shimon Ryde 
Childs Hill Ward 
Chair of Planning Committee 
07970 870682 

From: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk> 
Sent: Friday, August 14, 2020 10:18:37 AM 
To: Ryde, Cllr Shimon <Cllr.S.Ryde@Barnet.gov.uk> 
Subject: FW: Heathside, 84 West Heath Road - redevelopment  
  
Morning Cllr Ryde, 
  
Sorry to chase, the applicant is keen to keep progressing this site. 
  
Do any of the below times suit you for next week? 
  
Thursday 20th 12pm 
Friday 21st 11pm or 12pm 
  
Josh  
  
Josh McLean MRTPI  
Planning Manager 
Planning and Building Control 
2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, NW9 4EW  
Tel: 0208 359 6039 | Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk  
  
Please note that the comments are provisional and represent an informal view by an officer; the views contained 
within this email do not constitute an official determination, are not legally binding and do not bind the council to 
a particular course of action. 
  

From: Mclean, Josh  
Sent: 10 August 2020 15:47 
To: Ryde, Cllr Shimon <Cllr.S.Ryde@Barnet.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Heathside, 84 West Heath Road - redevelopment 
  
Do any of these work for you? 
  
Fabien doesn’t have as much availability? 
  
Thursday 20th 12pm 
Friday 21st 11pm or 12pm 
  
Josh 
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Mclean, Josh

From: Anil Varma <a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk>
Sent: 10 August 2020 15:43
To:
Cc: John Greenshields; Mclean, Josh; Andy Goodchild 

(agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk)
Subject: FW: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates

Dear  
 
Please can you propose these times to Councillor Hyde and see which one suits the best. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Anil Varma 
 

From: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>  
Sent: 10 August 2020 15:37 
To: Anil Varma <a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
 
Hi Anil, 
 
Fab doesn’t have a lot of availability next week but I can see gaps at: 
 
Tuesday 18th 4pm 
Thursday 20th 12pm 
Friday 21st 11pm or 12pm 
 
Do any of those suit?  
 
Cllr Ryde has said he has availability next week and just to suggest a time. 
 
Thanks 
Josh 
 
Josh McLean MRTPI  
Planning Manager 
Planning and Building Control 
2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, NW9 4EW  
Tel: 0208 359 6039 | Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk  
 
Please note that the comments are provisional and represent an informal view by an officer; the views contained 
within this email do not constitute an official determination, are not legally binding and do not bind the council to 
a particular course of action. 
 

From: Anil Varma [mailto:a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk]  
Sent: 05 August 2020 15:25 
To: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>; Gaudin, Fabien <fabien.gaudin@barnet.gov.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk>;  

@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
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Dear Josh 
 
Andy, Alex and I spoke with Cllr Zinkin earlier today– very helpful. He knew of us and some of our projects. Absolutely adamant 
that he would not support the idea of a school and understood why a Care Home may not be suitable due to Hendon Hall, 
Hammerson Nightingale, 58 TBA, new one being considered  in Hampstead lane. 
 
He wanted a copy of our consultation letter so he could email vociferous neighbours directly with it. He wanted an assurance 
(which we gave him) that the residential scheme would be our preference and he would communicate this to the neighbours. 
 
Generally presented the scheme and explained that we were considering a 7 storey building with upper storeys set back and it 
would be designed to avoid any overlooking issues. He said that it would be unwise to go against the neighbours. He liked the 
idea of smaller apartments suitable for empty nesters / downsizers freeing up family homes – Cllr Zinkin said he and his wife 
qualified! 
 
We discussed affordable on site and he said that he understood and he would support a PIL. However we should eb prepared 
for some resistance from the Labour Councillor – we are speaking to her next Monday. Also we should consider working with or 
supporting Barnet Homes proposed scheme in Granville Road. 
 
Overall he gave us his qualified support subject to the above. 
 
Alex will prepare a proper file note. 
 
Please can we have a date for the Teams Call with Fabien and Cllr Ryde – holiday season so I need to ensure all can attend. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Anil Varma 
 

From: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>  
Sent: 05 August 2020 14:53 
To: Anil Varma <a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk>; Gaudin, Fabien <fabien.gaudin@barnet.gov.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk>;  

@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
 
Hi Anil, 
 
Thanks for the update on this. 
 
You can send through a summary of issues raised during the meeting and we could try to address them together if 
required. 
 
I will correspond with Cllr Ryde as well regarding availability for that meeting and provide you with dates/times. 
 
 
Josh 
 
Josh McLean MRTPI  
Planning Manager 
Planning and Building Control 
2 Bristol Avenue, Colindale, NW9 4EW  
Tel: 0208 359 6039 | Barnet Online: www.barnet.gov.uk  
 
Please note that the comments are provisional and represent an informal view by an officer; the views contained 
within this email do not constitute an official determination, are not legally binding and do not bind the council to 
a particular course of action. 
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From: Anil Varma [mailto:a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk]  
Sent: 04 August 2020 16:03 
To: Mclean, Josh <Josh.Mclean@Barnet.gov.uk>; Gaudin, Fabien <fabien.gaudin@barnet.gov.uk> 
Cc: Andy Goodchild (agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk) <agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk>; Alex Bright 

@kandaconsulting.co.uk>; John Greenshields <john.greenshields@kandaconsulting.co.uk> 
Subject: FW: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
 
Dear Fabien 
 
I hope you are ignoring emails whilst you are on hols! This is for when you get back. 
 
Please see below. You are correct - Councillors want to be directly involved. 
 
We have a virtual meeting with Cllr Zinkin tomorrow. We will record the minutes – but I am not sure if it is the right etiquette 
for us to copy you in. Please let me know if we should send you the minutes. 
 
Cllr Ryde would like a Teams meeting with me, Andy Goodchild and you present. Please can Josh come back to us with some 
alternate times early in the week you are back. 
 
Sincerely 
 
Anil Varma 
 

From: Alex Wright <alex.wright@kandaconsulting.co.uk>  
Sent: 04 August 2020 14:22 
To: Anil Varma <a.varma@harrisonvarma.co.uk>; @kandaconsulting.co.uk>; Andy Goodchild 
<agoodchild@wolffarchitects.co.uk> 
 
Subject: RE: 84 West Heath Road - Consultation Dates 
 
Thanks, Anil. 
 
I am calling Cllr Zinkin at 3pm to discuss next steps. 
 
Cllr Ryde who is also chair of planning would like a meeting but it needs to be with officers.  Can whoever has the 
best rapport with the case officer/Fabien please get in touch with them to help get it arranged? 
 
Alex 
 
 

This email and any attachments to it are intended solely for the individual to whom it is addressed. It may contain 
sensitive or confidential material and should be handled accordingly. However, it is recognised that, as an intended 
recipient of this email, you may wish to share it with those who have a legitimate interest in the contents. 

If you have received this email in error and you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, distribute, 
copy or print any of the information contained or attached within it, all copies must be deleted from your system. 
Please notify the sender immediately. 

Whilst we take reasonable steps to identify software viruses, any attachments to this email may contain viruses 
which our anti-virus software has failed to identify. No liability can be accepted, and you should therefore carry out 
your own anti-virus checks before opening any documents. 

Please note: Information contained in this e-mail may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. 

This message has been scanned by Exchange Online Protection. 
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This email and any attachments to it are intended solely for the individual to whom it is addressed. It may contain 
sensitive or confidential material and should be handled accordingly. However, it is recognised that, as an intended 
recipient of this email, you may wish to share it with those who have a legitimate interest in the contents. 

If you have received this email in error and you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, distribute, 
copy or print any of the information contained or attached within it, all copies must be deleted from your system. 
Please notify the sender immediately. 

Whilst we take reasonable steps to identify software viruses, any attachments to this email may contain viruses 
which our anti-virus software has failed to identify. No liability can be accepted, and you should therefore carry out 
your own anti-virus checks before opening any documents. 

Please note: Information contained in this e-mail may be subject to public disclosure under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000 or the Environmental Information Regulations 2004. 

This message has been scanned by Exchange Online Protection. 




